MAYOR LINDA GORTON ’H\ LEXINGTON Jason G. Wells

Fire Chief

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
FROM:  Jason G. Wells, Fire Chief
DATE: July 25, 2022

SUBJECT: Agreement between the Division of Fire and ODMAP

The Division of Fire and Emergency Services request authorization to enter into an agreement
with Overdose Detection Mapping Application Program (ODMAP) with Washington/Baltimore
High Intensity Drug Trafficking Area (W/B HIDTA).

Why are you requesting? The ODMAP program will help the Community Paramedicine Program
tremendously. The real-time function of ODMAP allows a department to understand both the current
scope of overdoses and trends over time in their community, as well as neighboring communities.

Department needs this action completed because: ODMAP is an overdose mapping tool that allows
first responders to log an overdose in real time into a centralized database. This tool allows you to capture
all fatal and nonfatal overdose incidents on a shared data platform across agencies and across the country.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?
The cost for this FY is: N/A
The cost for future FY is: N/A

Are the funds budgeted? N/A
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